

Adrienne White Ryde Town Council Parish Clerk Town Hail Chambers 10 Lind Street, Ryde Isle of Wight PO33 2NQ

14 September 2018

Dear Adrienne White,

CORRECTION:

ELECTORAL REVIEW OF ISLE OF WIGHT DRAFT RECOMMENDATIONS

On 4 November, my colleague Mishka Mayers wrote to your Town Council to advise you of the proposed revised parish electoral arrangements for Ryde Town Council as part of the Local Government Boundary Commission's review of electoral arrangements for the Isle of Wight.

I am writing to let you know that there was an error in the mapping accompanying the letter. The parish ward boundary between Ryde North East and Ryde South East was shown incorrectly. The correct parish ward boundary is shown on the mapping enclosed with this letter.

The incorrect boundary was also shown on the Ryde North East and Ryde South East county divisions. The correct division boundaries are the same as the parish wards shown on the mapping enclosed with this letter.

I apologise for this error which was caused by a mistake in our version control.

The updated report with correct mapping is available to view at www.lgbce.org.uk, where you can find interactive maps, a report and guidance on how to have your say. The Commission has not finalised its conclusions and now invites representations on the draft recommendations by 12 November 2018.

Representations should be made:

- Through our interactive consultation portal where you can explore the maps of the recommendations, draw your own boundaries and supply comments at: https://consultation.lgbce.org.uk.
- By email to: reviews@lgbce.org.uk.

Local Government Boundary Commission for England, 1st Floor, Windsor House, 50 Victoria Street, London, SW1H 0TL

Tel: 0330 500 1525; Fax: 0330 500 1526; reviews@lgbce.org.uk; www.lgbce.org.uk

Or in writing to:
Review Officer (Isle of Wight)
Local Government Boundary Commission for England
1st Floor, Windsor House,
50 Victoria Street,
London,
SW1H 0TL

The Commission aims to publish every response it receives during phases of consultation. We will remove all personal information from your submission before publication. You can find out more about how we deal with consultation responses and your personal data at: www.lgbce.org.uk/about-us/privacy.

This is the last opportunity to influence the Commission's recommendations before they are finalised. We therefore encourage local people to get in touch with us and have their say.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Alison Evison

Review & Programme Manager

Aloa Euxn

alison.evison@lgbce.org.uk

0330 500 1270

